Ruth Nettles **********x Official Filing 12/3/2003 3:59 PM

Ruth Nettles

To: Tommy Williams O 3088 - TY
Cc: Jackie Gilchrist - i -T
Subject: RE: New Docket 0 2/ 091

Thanks, Tommy, I will place this e-mail in correspohdence for both new dockets.

————— Original Message-----

From: Tommy Williams

Sent: Wednesday, December 03, 2003 3:57 PM
To: Ruth Nettles

Cc: Jason Rojas; Jackie Edwards

Subject: FW: New Docket

Ruth, we need to open two dockets (IXC & CLEC) for a name change;

(1) Request for name change on CLEC Certicate No. 5250 from OnePoint Communications -
Georgia, LLC d/b/a Verizon Avenue to Verizon Avenue Corp. d/b/a Verizon Avenue

(2) Request for name change on IXC Registration TJOll from OnePoint Communications -
Georgia, LLC d/b/a Verizon Avenue to Verizon Avenue Corp. d/b/a Verizon Avenue

also, we need to refund the $250.00 they send in with the application. I have informed
Verizon of what we are going to do.

————— Original Message--——- AUS
From: Jackie Gilchrist CAF
Sent: Wednesday, December 03, 2003 3:47 PM CMP
To: Tommy Williams COM
Subject: FW: New Docket CTR
ECR

GCL

Upon review, please advise Ruth, accordingly. PG
o dAMS

————— Criginal Message-—---- 3EC

NI

From: Ruth Nettles

Sent: Wednesday, December 03, 2003 2:11 PM
To: Jackie Gilchrist

Subject: RE: New Docket

Importance: High

H

So, can I go ahead and style the new docket as such for now? In the meantime you can think
about the IXC transfer matter? If you still need more time I can bump this one docket to
later? Let me know. Thank you, Jackie, and I hate to be rushing you, but...

thank you for your help!

Request for name change on CLEC Certicate No. 5250 from OnePoint Communications -Georgia,
LLC d/b/a Verizon Avenue to Verizon Avenue Corp. d/b/a Verizon Avenue

————— Original Message—-——-—-
From: Jackie Gilchrist
Sent: Wednesday, December 03, 2003 1:44 PM
To: Ruth Nettles
Subject: RE: New Docket
DOCUMI YT BUMBFR-DATE

) 12358 DEC-38
FPSC-COMMISSION CLERK



Ruth Nettles ***** Official Filing 12/3/2003 1:53 PM

Ruth Nettles

From: Paula Isler

Sent; Wednesday, December 03, 2003 1:43 PM
To: Jackie Gilchrist

Cc: Ruth Nettles

Subject: FW: New Docket

Importance: High

Jackie, I'll let this be your call as far as whether this is a transfer or name change. I
would think it is a transfer and name change since the d/b/a and new name do not match
exactly (the d/b/a does not have Corp., so it is going from a fictitious name to a
corporation). I could be wrong! Both the IXC and CLEC RAFs are paid through 2002. Both
will owe 2003,

————— Original Message-----

From: Ruth Nettles

Sent: Wednesday, December 03, 2003 1:36 PM
To: Jackie Gilchrist

Cc: Paula Isler

Subject: New Docket

Importance: High

Good afternoon.

We have received an application for transfer of certificates from OnePoint Communications
-Georgia, LLC d/b/a Verizon Avenue to Verizon Avenue Corp. OPC is currently certificated
as IXC and CLEC; company has submitted $250 filing fee.

It seems that they do want a name change on these certificates, but I will fax you the
filing for your advise and review. If so, then I would have to open twce dockets for the

different certificates.

Also, if this is a name change, the filing fee is unnecessary. Please let me know ASAP
since I have many new docket following this one.

Thanks,

Ruth



